[image: image1.wmf]
For Immediate Release


Contact: Lane Windham (202) 637-3962

     (202) 251-8768

AFL-CIO to File Amicus Brief in Support of

University of Michigan Affirmative Action Admissions Policies
 WASHINGTON, February 14 - - The AFL-CIO will file an amicus brief next Tuesday with the United States Supreme Court in support of affirmative action policies at the University of Michigan.  The AFL-CIO brief states that the university has presented compelling evidence of the educational benefits of the diverse student body created by the challenged admissions policies and points to the benefits of such policies not only to the university but also to America’s workplaces.


“The AFL-CIO has long supported affirmative action as an effective way to promote diversity and remedy past and present discrimination,” said AFL-CIO President John Sweeney.  “A solid affirmative action program at our nation’s university system is one of the first steps to reducing prejudice and stereotypes in America’s workplaces.”   


The brief points out that there is a compelling governmental interest in eliminating employment discrimination.  While such discrimination is unlawful, the AFL-CIO’s brief outlines a vast body of evidence revealing that it “has proven to be persistent, resistant to legal prohibition, and pernicious in its effects.” 


The brief argues that “the unique opportunities to interact with people from other races and ethnic groups on a college campus - - at the very threshold of the workplace - - that are…fostered by the admissions policies” will make students “not only more productive members of society, but better citizens in our democracy and in the workplace.” 

The AFL-CIO’s brief demonstrates that among the most clearly documented educational benefits of a diverse student body is the reduction of stereotypes and prejudices that lead to discrimination.  Specifically, multiple, long-term, national studies of both primary and secondary as well as higher education have documented a link between interaction with students of diverse races and ethnic backgrounds and a reduced resistance to working with such people after graduation.  These studies demonstrate that White, African-American and Hispanic students who have gone to school with diverse peers are more likely to work in integrated workplaces.
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